
 

_________________________________________________________________________________________ 

Howard County Government, Calvin Ball County Executive   www.howardcountymd.gov 

November 9, 2023 
Zhiwe Yu 
9822 Tenney Court 
Ellicott City, MD 21042 
Sent via email to billyu99@gmail.com 

                                    RE: WP-23-108 Centennial Choice (F-14-112) 
   Alternative Compliance Reconsideration 

Dear Mr. Yu: 
On August 14, 2023 and pursuant to Section 16.104 of the Subdivision and Land Development Regulations, the 

Director of the Department of Planning and Zoning, considered and denied your request for alternative compliance with 
respect to Section 16.144(q) of the Subdivision and Land Development Regulations to extend the deadline date to submit 
the final plat originals. On September 14, 2023, the Department of Planning and Zoning received your request for 
reconsideration of this determination. 
 

Pursuant to Section 16.104, the Director of the Department of Planning and Zoning, considered and approved the 
request to reconsider the alternative compliance application to establish an ultimate deadline to complete the subdivision 
process for F-14-112. The Director found that the subdivision plan must adhere to the following conditions: 

 
1. Submission of the revised Final Supplemental Plan and Stormwater Management Report to the Division of 

Land Development within 30 days of the date of this letter (on or before December 9, 2023).  
 

2. Completion of the Developer’s Agreements, payment of fees, posting of financial obligations to the 
Department of Public Works, Real Estate Services Division within 90 days of the date of this letter (February 
7, 2024). 

 
3. Submission of the Final Plat Originals to the Department of Planning and Zoning within 90 days of the date of 

this letter (February 7, 2024). 
 

Please note, this may be the last time extension granted for this project. Further, it is the responsibility of the 
applicant to monitor the above deadlines and ensure the development team is completing the development review 
requirements to the County’s satisfaction.  
 

If you have any questions, please contact Julia Sauer at (410) 313-2350 or email at jsauer@howardcountymd.gov.    
 

Sincerely, 
 
 
 

Anthony Cataldo, AICP, Chief 

Division of Land Development 
AC/js 
cc: Research 

DLD- Julia Sauer 
RES 
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_________________________________________________________________________________________ 

Howard County Government, Calvin Ball County Executive   www.howardcountymd.gov 

August 15, 2023 
Zhiwe Yu 
9822 Tenney Court 
Ellicott City, MD 21042 
Sent via email to billyu99@gmail.com 

                                    RE: WP-23-108 Centennial Choice (F-14-112) 
Dear Mr. Yu: 

This letter is to inform you that your request for alternative compliance to the Howard County Subdivision and 
Land Development Regulations for the subject project was reviewed. 
 

On August 14, 2023 and pursuant to Section 16.104, the Director of the Department of Planning and Zoning, 
considered and denied your request for alternative compliance with respect to Section 16.144(q) of the Subdivision and 
Land Development Regulations to extend the deadline date to submit the final plat originals.  
 
 The Department of Planning and Zoning finds that strict enforcement of Section 16.144(q) would not result in an 
unreasonable hardship or practical difficulty. The following factors were considered in making this determination: 
 

1. Unreasonable hardship or practical difficulties may result from strict compliance with the regulations. 
The three-lot subdivision was initially submitted to Planning and Zoning (DPZ) on June 30, 2014 and was found 
approvable on March 17, 2015. Processing of the subdivision was delayed due to inadequate school capacity and 
the development moratorium enacted by the Tiber Branch Watershed and Plumtree Branch Watershed Safety 
Act. As a result of the moratorium, regulatory changes were made to the stormwater management regulations in 
the Tiber Branch and Plumtree watersheds, which required revisions to the stormwater management design for 
this subdivision. During this time, the consultant’s company was disbanded and did not have the resources to 
complete the project independently and had to subcontract the job to another consultant. In February 2023, DPZ 
met with the consultants to discuss finalizing the stormwater management design and completing the project, 
and DPZ granted the applicant an extension to the deadline based on the understanding the remaining comments 
would be addressed in 90 days. The applicant has received three extensions to submit the plat originals and have 
failed to meet the processing deadlines established by DPZ for each of those.  The plan is now nine (9) years old, 
and the development team is still unable to comply with County regulations for adequate stormwater 
management and project completion. With the lapse of the most recent deadline date, DPZ staff believes the 
appropriate action is for the applicant to file a new final subdivision plan at their convenience in order to dictate 
the adequate time needed to redesign the stormwater management to County standards. 

 
If you have any questions, please contact Julia Sauer at (410) 313-2350 or email at jsauer@howardcountymd.gov.    

 
Sincerely, 

 
 

Anthony Cataldo, AICP, Chief 

Division of Land Development 
AC/js 
cc: Research, DLD- Julia Sauer, RES 
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